Crown Premises' Fire Safety Inspectorate

Date: 28th March 2019

Mark Leech

By email: request-556427-

9b1e59cb@whatdotheyknow.com



Crown Premises' Fire Safety Inspectorate Policing and Fire Directorate 6th Floor SE Fry Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Our Ref: FOI 52589

Your Ref:

Please reply to:

foirequests@homeoffice.gov.uk

Dear Mr Leech

Thank you for your e-mail of 28th February 2019, in which you ask for:

- 1. All fire safety inspection reports issued by CPFIG following inspections by them at prison and young offender establishments in the 12 months prior to the date of this request.
- 2. Copies of Non-Compliance Notices issued by CPFIG as a result of the inspections referred to in 1 above including those addressed to contractors responsible for correcting defects identified in the inspections reports referred to in 1 above; and
- 3. Copies of Crown Enforcement Notices issued by CPFIG as a result of the inspections referred to in 1 above.

Your request has been handled as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

We are considering your request. Although the FOIA carries a presumption in favour of disclosure, it provides exemptions which may be used to withhold information in specified circumstances. Some of these exemptions, referred to as 'qualified' exemptions, are subject to a public interest test. This test is used to balance the public interest in disclosure against the public interest in favour of withholding the information. The FOIA allows us to exceed the 20 working day response target where we need to consider the public interest test fully.

The information which you have requested is being considered under the exemption in section 31 of the FOIA, which relates to information which may prejudice the maintenance of security and good order in prisons or in other institutions where persons are lawfully detained This is a qualified exemption and to consider the public interest test fully we need to extend the 20 working day response period. We now aim to let you have a full response by 29th April 2019

Yours sincerely

Jeremy Wates

Enforcement Team Leader Crown Premises' Fire Safety Inspectorate